
 
 

E A S T  S T A F F O R D S H I R E  B O R O U G H  C O U N C I L  
 

SCRUTINY (COMMUNITY REGENERATION, ENVIRONMENT AND HEALTH AND WELL 
BEING) COMMITTEE 

 
Minutes of the Meeting of the Scrutiny (Community Regeneration, Environment and Health 
and Well Being) Committee in virtual environment on Monday 20th July 2020. 
 

Present: 
 

Councillors A Clarke (Chairman), Mrs P L Ackroyd, L Beech, Mrs B Brady, Mrs V J Gould, 
P Hudson, S A Hussain, Mrs J A Killoran, Ms A J Legg, M Metcalfe, M Shrive, P Walker 
and C D Wileman.   

 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor G Lamb and County Councillor B G 
Peters.  

Also Present: 
 

Councillors G Allen, R A Faulkner, M T Fitzpatrick, R G W Grosvenor, G Hall, Mrs J Jones, 
S McGarry, Mrs B Toon and C V Whittaker.   

 
Officers Present: 

 
The Chief Executive, the Head of Service (Sal Khan), the Solicitor to the Council, the 
Corporate and Commercial Manager, the Enterprise Manager and the Principal 
Democratic Services Officer.   
 

54/20 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

There were no declarations at the commencement of the meeting.    
 

55/20 URGENT BUSINESS 
 

There was no urgent business for consideration at the meeting.   
 

56/20 CALL IN OF EXECUTIVE DECISION RECORD 199/20 
 
 The report of the Head of Service (Sal Khan) on the call-in of Executive Decision Record 

199/20 (“that the Council contributes S106 commuted sums for affordable housing to the 
development at Former Burton Mail Offices, High Street, Burton in order to support the 
delivery of affordable housing”) was considered.  The following appendices had been 
circulated with the report: 

 Appendix 1: Executive Decision Record 199/20; 

 Appendix 2: Member Requests for Call-in; 

 Appendix 3: Response from Decision Taker.  
 
In accordance with the part 3 (section 6) of the Constitution the Chairman invited 
Councillor Grosvenor to speak on the reasons for the call in of the decision.   
At this juncture Councillor P Hudson joined the meeting. 
 

The Chairman invited those other Councillors who had made the request to call in 
the decision to speak on the call-in. 

 

The Deputy Leader (Regeneration and Planning Policy), Councillor G Allen spoke on 
the decision and responded to questions raised.    



In response to comments made by Councillor R G W Grosvenor, the Head of Service 
(Sal Khan) wished to place on record that he had not been involved in producing 
appendix 3 of the report.   
 

The Committee debated the matter.    
 

 Resolved: 
 
That the decision be allowed to stand. 

 
Voting concerning the above decision was as follows: 
 

Those voting for the 
motion 
Councillor 

Those voting against Those abstaining 

A Clarke Mrs P L Ackroyd  

L Beech S A Hussain  

Mrs R Brady Ms A J Legg  

Mrs V J Gould M Shrive  

P Hudson P Walker  

Mrs J A Killoran   

M Metcalfe   

C D Wileman   

.  
 

 

Chairman 

 


